HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on September 8th.2021
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller
Cllr.T.Dossor
     








Cllr.M.Bown



Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)




a) Public participation A representative of the village hall committee gave details of the recently installed gym equipment and dog refuse bin and the associated ongoing costs and asked that the Parish Council consider some financial assistance.
b) Police report three crimes had been reported during July.
c) NCC Report The Council had allocated a £10m fund for highway repairs and Old Church Road was listed as one of the projects. A further fund would be set aside in due course for highway speed reduction measures and Hainford would be able to put forward any potential schemes. The new recycling facility off the A140/NDR junction had been delayed and was not now expected to open until late October
d) BDC Report The Council were addressing the large backlog of planning applications by recruiting agency staff to assist after a significant number of staff had left.
Full Council
1. Apologies District Cllr. J.Neesam
2. Declarations of Interest Kevin Saggers as a village hall committee member and item 6 on the agenda.
3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had received permission to locate the Sam sign at two locations on Waterloo Road and these had been used. He was asked to get a price from NCC for two additional poles nearer the “gateway” signs. NCC had submitted the bus stop project and the 20mph school signs to their design team.
5. Planning No applications to consider.
6. Village Hall The financial support for the village hall was discussed at length. In conclusion it was decided not to address the individual items of expenditure highlighted but to increase the annual grant to £2,500 commencing in the 2022/23 financial year and to review that figure each year when setting the precept.
7. Correspondence A resident had written with concern about the proliferation of fly posting. This would be highlighted in the village newsletter and also that hirers of the village hall could hand posters to a committee member for inclusion on their notice board. Another resident had complained about bonfire nuisance and this would also be highlighted in the village news. A resident of Newton Road had enquired about the lapsed planning permission for a site in Dumbs Lane. The Clerk confirmed that this was the subject of a planning enforcement case.
8. Accounts The Clerk had circulated a report to members.




Paid during the summer recess







NCC


Bus Stops




£4,200.00

PKF Littlejohn 
Audit (inc.VAT)



£240.00 
Information Comm’r
Annual Fee 




£40.00 
Cheques were signed for:







J.Graves

Salary 2nd.qtr. + expenses (inc.PAYE)
£1,140.77
B&Q


Replacement lock – Chequers Field
£11.00

Accrued funds excluding chequers field £21,651.50

9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to arrange for the grass to be raked up when cutting Chequers Field. He was asked to enquire whether the kennels on Grange Road required planning permission. The Anglian Water pumping station on Stratton Road had failed on several occasions resulting in back up into domestic properties and on to the highway. This would be reported. A damaged road sign on Buxton Road would be reported to NCC. The Clerk would once again chase NCC for Dumbs Lane flood signs and Anglian Water for their report on sewerage issues in Hainford.
10. Questions from the public None
11. Next Meeting Wednesday October 13thg. 7.30 p.m.
